How to find your representative: 
https://www.house.gov/representatives/find-your-representative or https://www.usa.gov/elected-officials 
Subject: Urgent Concern: Defunding the Administration for Community Living
Dear [Representative],
My name is [Name] and I am writing to you not only as a constituent, but as a citizen who is deeply alarmed by the recent initiatives led by Robert F. Kennedy Jr. to defund the Administration for Community Living, which supports developmentally disabled individuals.
As a result of the choice to ignore the protections for people with developmental disabilities established in 1979 by the Developmentally Disabled Assistance and Bill of Rights Act, it is likely that more autistic and elderly adults will be placed into institutions and out of their communities.
As someone directly affected by this, I urge you to take a firm stance rescinding protections for autistic adults.
This is not what America should look like.  
Thank you for your attention and your commitment to protecting the civil liberties of all Americans, including autistic ones.
Sincerely,

[Name]
